CWMDU AND DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting held at Bwlch Village Hall on 2 January 2020 at 1900hrs.
Present were Chairman Cllr J Williams, Cllrs Mrs HG Sweeting, Mrs L Doggett, Mrs S O’ Brien, FJ Morgan, RDH Jackson, D Meyer, MAT Harbour, Cllr Mrs K Silk and the Clerk – RAB Doak.
Apologies   There was an apology from Cllr Mrs JE Block. 
Declarations of Interest

Receive any declarations from Councillors with an interest relating to the business on the agenda. No declarations were received.
Minutes of the meeting held at the Tretower Village Hall on 5th December 2019 were confirmed and signed.
Matters Arising
Community Meeting 16th December 2019. There was a community meeting in the Bwlch Village Hall to discuss the possibility of the Gate Shop/ Post Office/ Diner closing. There was a good turnout of Bwlch residents who were worried about the closures and were pleased to hear that someone had put a bid in to take over the Shop/ Post Office and Diner. Cllr Mrs L Doggett took down a list of volunteers to support the proposed handover / takeover of the Post Office if necessary.
Highways / Playgrounds
There were several areas in the Council area which needed maintenance and which had been reported to the Highways Department on 5th November 2019. The Clerk checked the Council area and reported the following problems on 3rd December 2019.

Tretower. There were areas in Tretower which had been flooded and the Highways Supervisor had been tasked with dealing with the flooding by Castle Cottage. The Clerk wrote to him about this and checked the area. He also reported that the sign “Unsuitable for HGVs” by Zoar Chapel could not be seen because of the overgrown hedges. 

Bwlch. The sign for Llangorse on the left past the turning for Buckland Hill was misleading as it showed that the next right turn was for Llangorse but in fact it was for Buckland Drive and many vehicles and cyclists turned into the wrong road. An amendment to the sign was needed and the Clerk informed the Highways Supervisor that he had written about this before.

The priority sign by Cefn Moel Close was obscured by hedges and the Bwlch Councillors stated that the hedges had not been cut sufficiently to see the sign and this was reported again.

A street light was not working in the road opposite the Church and near the house – Tremle. It was number – BL46. This was reported to the Highways Supervisor.
There has not been any reply from the Highways Department to the Council’s emails of 5th November and 3rd December 2019 and the Clerk will write again.
There were two items reported by Councillors for the Clerk to add to the previous reports to the Highways Department.

A manhole cover by the entrance to the Buckland Estate needed fixing as it was very noisy / loose.

The sign by the turning at the Nantyffin Cider Mill was dangerous as it restricted the view to traffic on the A40.

Correspondence

1. Email PCC 24th December 2019 Bus Infrastructure Improvements along X43 Route between Brecon, Crickhowell and Abergavenny. Electronic Real Time Information Display Screens have been installed at bus stops and additional funding has been awarded to install more display screens. The Council agreed to support this programme, however there was a query about whether bus shelters were necessary to be able to install the display screens.
2.  Email PCC 20th December 2019 Farms Estate Manager (PCC) as a reply to the allotments new proposals for a water supply which was forwarded to all Councillors.

3.  Email Mr Stewart Lawrie 9th December 2019 with a query about Council meetings and the Council website. The Clerk replied to his query.  
4.  Email Dyfed-Powys Police 7th December 2019 with details of a stolen Quad bike found at Llangynidr Mountain on 7th December 2019 asking for information.
5.  Email Urdd National Eisteddfod 9th December 2019 asking for a financial contribution to the Eisteddfod. Not approved as the Council gives financial support to the Council area’s local Eisteddfod.
6.  Email Welsh Government 11th December 2019 December 2019 issue of the Connecting Communities in Wales Newsletter. 
7.  Email Planning Aid Wales 13th December 2019 with details of a training session for Councils who want to plan a Community Led Renewable Energy Project on 28th January 2020 at Bridgend.

8.  Email One Voice Wales 17th December 2019 One Voice Wales Innovative Practice & National Awards Conference 2020 26th March 2020 Builth Wells.
9.  Email BBNPA 18th December 2019 with draft documents for “Additional Candidate Site Registers” for consultation for the BBNPA Local Development Plan 2 (LDP2) until 12th February 2020. Online link to the draft documents - https://www.beacons-npa.gov.uk/planning/draft-strategy-and-policy/consultations/
10. Email Powys CHC 12th December 2019 with details of a secure email to read the Powys CHC Newsletter. Unable to open email.
The Clerk had sent all the Councillors a list of emails received from 4 – 26 November 2019 for the 2nd January 2020 meeting for their information and to avoid having to print out correspondence that was not urgent.
Planning
1. Planning Application 19/17926/FUL – 23/10/2019 – “Construction of a new open fronted pole (timber) machinery and firewood shed with a monopitch roof.” At Cilfaenor, Ty Gwelt, Cwmdu. BBNPA letter dated 19/12/2019 gave permission for this development.
2. Planning Application 19/18100/FUL – 03/12/2019 – “Knock down existing single brick extension and build a double storey extension on rear of the property.”  At 5 St Michaels’s Close, Cwmdu. The Clerk read out the reply sent online to BBNPA on 11/12/2019 with the Council’s comments.

3.  Planning Application 19/17804/FUL – 17/09/2019 – “Conversion of an existing ancillary domestic barn into a self –contained holiday let.” At Ty Mawr, Cwmdu.  BBNPA letter dated 09/12/2019 gave permission for this development.

4.  Planning Application 17/15496/FUL – 17/11/2017 – “Erection of a two-storey dwelling.” At Coed Y Bryn, Bwlch. BBNPA letter dated 19/12/2019 gave permission for this development. The Clerk queried the delay to this application by email on 08/11/2018 and the Council was informed that the application was pending determination awaiting the signing of a S106 agreement.
5. There was a query concerning any planning applications at Llygadwy Farm, Bwlch. The Clerk looked up the records and confirmed that a planning application for Llygadw Farm had been permitted on 02/11/2018.

Accounts
1. The Allotment Rent Cheque of £195.00 was banked on 6th December 2019.

2.  Bank Balance - £9181.94 – Council - £3914.30  The War Memorial Restoration Fund stands at £5267.64. The final precept payment of £4000 should have been paid into the Council’s account on 31st December 2019.
Playing Fields and Allotments 

Water Proposal for Allotments
The Clerk repeated the letter to PCC and once again stressed the urgency of the request. An email from the Farms Estate Manager, Powys County Council dated 20th December 2019 supported the amended proposal in principle subject to confirmation on how the land drain is to be funded. The Clerk sent the email to all Councillors and the Allotment Society for them to decide how they want to proceed. 
Cllr Mrs K Silk informed the Council that the Cwmdu Water Undertaking was going to be carrying out maintenance work and digging up the road above the allotments between 23rd January and 7th February 2020. It was urgent that the Allotment Society arranged for any water improvement works to be carried out on that road at the same time as the other works. Cllr Mrs K Silk stated that she would arrange for the Highways Department to lay the pipe under the road for the water supply for the allotments. The Clerk was to inform the Allotment Society Secretary of the current situation regarding the amended water supply proposal and the Farms Estate Manager’s reply.
The Council received the cheque of £195 for the allotment rent on 4th December 2019 which was banked into the Council account in Nat West, Abergavenny on 7th December 2019.
Grass cutting contract – The Clerk sent out tenders on 12th December 2019 for the grass cutting contract for the playing fields for the period 2020-2022. He asked for replies by 1st March 2020.
Survey for Town and Community Councils – Allotment Sites. Email from Welsh Government 26th November 2019 with a survey of the Council’s allotments which was completed online on 10th December 2019.
Meeting Closed at 1940Hrs.
